
Ysgol Penmorfa Newsletter  

December 2017  

It has been a very busy term with lots of exciting opportunities for the children, some of the highlights are 

listed below.   

The Big Battery Hunt is about to begin - The children will be bringing home a box to recycle all of those     

batteries you use over the Christmas period.  All you have to do is pop the used batteries in the box and return 

it to school after the holiday.   

 

Iõd like to take the opportunity to thank everybody for all of their hard work and support over this last term.  I 

hope that you all have a very Merry Christmas and a happy and healthy New Year.   

Nadolig Llawen a Blwyddyn Newydd Dda 

Mrs Patterson 

Highlights of the term: 

ß The Early Years Christmas tree won third place in The Christmas Tree Festival.   

ß The Foundation Phase Choir opened the week long Christmas Tree festival showing 

amazing commitment to turn up in the pouring rain once again!!!  The Junior Choir got 

away with a much drier walk for their performance later in the week.    

ß The school has been involved in a Christmas decoration exchange with other schools 

from around the world.  We have had decorations from Spain, Italy, Greece and many 

more places. Thank you Mrs Gallego for arranging it. 

ß The Christmas performances were a huge success.  Well done to the staff and children 

for their hard work and dedication.  It was lovely to see how well attended  all of the 

concerts were. 

ß A big thank you to the PTA who have worked tirelessly this term.  They  have arranged the 

Christmas Fair; supplied tea, coffee and mince pies at all of our Christmas                  

performances; put together a Christmas Café and have even arranged for a special 

guest dressed in red to visit the pupils on Party Day.  In total, over the Christmas period, 

they have raised a whopping £1411.10!!  

ß The School Council visited the Mayor of Prestatyn at the Council Chambers.  They were 

given the opportunity to ask the Mayor questions and to find out how decisions are 

made. 

ß The Junior Choir were able to visit Venue Cymru in Llandudno to see the BBC                

Philharmonic Orchestra.  

ß Our cross country runners competed well against other schools from the surrounding 

area.   

 

ΧΧΦΦǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ 

ǘǊŜŜ ŀǘ tǊŜǎǘŀǘȅƴ wŀƛƭǿŀȅ {ǘŀǝƻƴΦ 

hǳǊ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ¢ǊŜŜΧΦΦ 

ΧΦΦǘƘŜ ǇǊƛȊŜ 

ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǘǊŜŜ 

ŦǊƻƳ 9ŀǊƭȅ 

¸ŜŀǊǎΦ 



Term Dates 
First day back for pupils Tuesday 9th January 2018 

Last day of term  Friday 9th February 2018 

Spring Half Term 

First day back Monday 19th February 2018 

Last day of term  Friday 23rd March 2018 

Easter Holiday 

First day back Monday 9th April 2018 

May Day Monday 7th May 2018 

Last day of term  Friday 25th May 2018 

May Half Term 

First day back  Monday 4th June 2018 

Last day of term  Friday 20th July 2018 

.ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ /ƭǳō 

{ǘǊǳƎƎƭƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǊǳǎƘ ŀƴŘ 

ǘǊŀŶŎ ŎƻƴƎŜǎǝƻƴ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ  5ƻƴΩǘ 

ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻũŜǊǎ ŀ ŦǊŜŜ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 

Ŏƭǳō ǘƘŀǘ ƻǇŜƴǎ ŀǘ уΦол ŀƳΦ   

tƭŀȅƳŀǘŜǎ tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳǇ 

мл ƘƻǳǊǎ ŦǊŜŜ ŎƘƛƭŘŎŀǊŜ 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ 

ǿƘƻ ƛǎ о ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ 

ŜƴǝǘƭŜŘ ǘƻ мл ƘƻǳǊǎ ŦǊŜŜ ŎƘƛƭŘŎŀǊŜΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ 

ƛƴǘƻ tƭŀȅƳŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ  ŀ ŦƻǊƳ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅΦ 

Family Link Worker  

Emma Morris is our family link worker.  Emma works across the whole school, helping 

families and running small groups.  If you feel that Emma can help in any way, you can 

contact her on 07825 523340 or email on emma.morris@denbighshire.gov.uk  

 

Ways in which Emma can help:  

ß Sharing information on ways you can help your children learn, and develop early 

reading, writing and number skills through play.  

ß Help with forms.  For example, school admissions, meetings and appointments.  

 

Individual guidance and parenting support:  

ß Help manage difficult behaviours or toileting issues.   

ß Support for parents and children during difficult times.  For example, 

bereavement, divorce or illness  

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊǎ 

CǊƻƳ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘƭȅ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ hǳǊ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ !ǇǇ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘƻǿƴƭƻŀŘŜŘ ŦǊŜŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊƎŜτƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘƘŜƴ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ƻƴ 

ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŀ ŎƻǇȅ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ 

¸ǎƎƻƭ tŜƴƳƻǊŦŀ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǇŀǇŜǊ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻȅŜǊ ŀǘ 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǊƻǳǝƴŜƭȅ ǎŜƴŘ ƻǳǘ ŀ ǇŀǇŜǊ ŎƻǇȅ ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ 

ŀ ǇŀǇŜǊ ŎƻǇȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǝŦȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ 

Ŏŀƴ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ƛǘΦ   
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